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FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 5, 2007

TO: Honorable John Carona, Chair, Senate Committee on Transportation & Homeland Security 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1372 by Carona (Relating to the requirements of commercial drivers.), Committee 
Report 1st House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Transportation Code relating to the requirements of commercial drivers.

The bill would amend Transportation Code, Chapter 521 which provides procedures to the 
Department of Public Safety (DPS) regarding commercial driver license disqualification.The bill 
updates the definition of the terms "conviction" and "hazardous materials" under Transportation Code, 
Chapter 522. The bill also states the general application requirements for a commercial driver licenses 
including issuance and fee collection. The bill provides procedures for cancelling or denying a 
commercial driver license hazardous materials endorsement. The bill also states procedures for the 
denial of renewal for a commercial driver license due to a violation of state law or local ordinances 
relating to traffic control. The bill establishes when DPS can reinstate a person's commercial driver 
license. The bill would take effect on September 1, 2007.

DPS anticipates no significant fiscal impact to the agency.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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